

October 2022

Dear Friends,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ. We trust this letter finds each of you doing well. We are quickly coming to the close of 2022. It truly is amazing how quickly time goes by. I am reminded that anything we are going to attempt to accomplish for Christ must be done now; tomorrow may be too late. We must be busy today about the Father's business. We have done our best to strive to be busy these past few months.

This past quarter, our travels took us to Tennessee, South Carolina, and our home state of Georgia. We were blessed to be part of a youth conference, as well as Missions Sundays and a Missions Conference. The Lord gave great liberty to preach, and we are thankful for that. We pray that the messages were used to challenge the

churches we were with to do more for the cause of world missions.

In our work at the Home Office, we have been blessed to help two of our new missionary families with their deputation materials. We have prepared prayer cards, letterhead, and display banners as well as deputation materials for both of them. It is our desire to be a help to them as they start their deputation process. Please help us pray for more labourers. This is a daily prayer request at the Home Office. We need more families going throughout the world carrying out the Great Commission. Has God called you to go? We would love to help you get to the place where God is leading you.

We have been busy with work for Macedonia Institute of World Evangelism as well. We have seen several more students sign up for the classes. If you are interested, I encourage you to visit www.mwbminstitute.org to learn more. We are in a continual process of working to add more classes.

We recently completed our newest edition of the *Focus on the Field*. It is always exciting to work on these and be able to read the missionary articles as we do the layout and design. I believe this edition will be a blessing to you. If you

would like to receive a copy, please contact me, and I will make sure you get one.

In our last letter, we asked for prayers for a new computer for our ministry work. We were able to go ahead and purchase one. If you would like to give toward that need, please send it to Travis Campbell Equipment Fund at MWBM. The Lord is always so good to provide for us, and we thank Him for it.

As always, thank you for your faithful prayers and support. It truly is our privilege to partner with you to reach the world with the Gospel. There is no way we could do what we do without you. We truly are labourers together.

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell